
 

 

 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
Title:  Front Loading Refuse Truck 
From: Gary Smith, Fleet Director Meeting Date: May 16, 2016 

Public Hearing: N/A Advertising Date / 
Advertised By: 

N/A 
N/A 

Attachments: 
 
 

Pictures of Burned Truck 

 
 
PURPOSE:  
The Solid Waste Division of Public Services has a front loading refuse truck in need of replacement due to a 
recent truck fire.  Using a National Joint Powers Alliance (NJPA) contract a 2016 Peterbilt truck with New Way 
Front Loading refuse body is being recommended for council approval. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The Solid Waste Division was using a 2012 Peterbilt front loader when a fire occurred on April 18, 2016.  The 
fire started at the truck chassis and was the result of an electrical short.  Prior to the fire Solid Waste had three 
front loader units, two front line units and one older spare.  This purchase will restore the department to two 
front line trucks and a spare to have while their trucks are being serviced and repaired.  The Peterbilt truck with 
New Way Front Loading refuse body is similar to the one they are currently using and will meet their needs.  
The price of $228,987.22 is for one truck, body installation, and delivery. Estimated delivery is 30-45 days.          
    
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Due to the catastrophic nature of this event, funds were not budgeted for this purchase.  A budget amendment 
ordinance is included on this agenda to fund the purchase of this vehicle. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Fleet Services Department recommends purchasing one Peterbilt truck with New Way front loading refuse 
body from Scranton Manufacturing Company. 
 

                              
Burned Unit # 674                                                   Proposed new truck                    
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